

## Sam Gyimah MP Minister for the Constitution

70 Whitehall London SW1A 2AS

Telephone +44 (0)20 7276 0527 Web www.cabinetoffice.gov.uk

Email pscorrespondence@cabinet-office.gsi.gov.uk

Our Ref: No10624949 Your Ref: PDB/sjr

Mr Peter Bungard Chief Executive, Gloucestershire County Council Shire Hall Westgate Street Gloucester GL1 2TG

14 January 2015

Dear Peter,

Thank you for your letter to the Prime Minister of 10 December 2014, regarding English votes for English laws. Your letter has been passed to me to answer in my capacity as Minister for the Constitution.

The Government has been clear that just as the people of Scotland will have more power over their affairs, it follows that the people of England, Wales and Northern Ireland must have a bigger say over theirs.

The Government published a Command Paper on 16<sup>th</sup> December 2014 on the implications of devolution for England, available online on gov.uk. It contains separate proposals from each of the Coalition parties and identifies a number of issues that will need to be worked through in designing a way forward.

The Government is committed to a balanced settlement – fair to people in all parts of the United Kingdom.

I hope you find this useful in outlining the Government's position.

SAM GYIMAH